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Thank you for your email of 25 June 201 5 requesting the following information under the Official 

Information Act 1982: 

• all information provided to NZTA's vehicle fleet manager related to travel in excess of speed limits 

as recorded by CPS installed on fleet cars; 

• briefings to the chief executive or management team about such travel; 

• briefings to the minister about such travel 

• how many vehicles NZTA owns/leases/rents'. 

In response to your request we have provided the CPS data from October 2014 to June 2015 and the 

reports provided to our Senior Leadership team in March 2015. No briefings have been made to the 

Minister on such travel. 

The NZ Transport Agency fleet has a fleet that includes different vehicle models and is a mix of 

pool and dedicated vehicles; 146 of which are leased while one is owned by the Transport Agency. 

Our vehicles are branded and 1 39 out of 146 of our leased vehicles now have CPS. 

Certain information has been withheld under section 9(2)(a) of the Official Information Act 1 982 to 

protect the privacy of natural persons. 

With respect to the information that has been withheld, I do not consider the necessity to protect 

privacy is outweighed by other considerations which render it desirable, in the public interest, to make 

the information available. 

Under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, you have the right to apply to an 

Ombudsman for an investigation and review of the decision to withhold this information. 

The address is : 

Office of the Ombudsman 

PO Box 10152 

Wellington 



If you would like to discuss this reply with the NZ Transport Agency, please contact Andy Knackstedt 

our National Media Manager by email to andrew.knackstedt@nzta.qovt.nz or by phone on 04 894 

6285. 

Yours sincerely 

Chief Executive 
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